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I was pleased to see a good turnout for our first Civic Association meeting of 
the year. There were a number of new faces taking new roles in the association. But we should look back 
for a moment and remember those who have served the association well in 2014 but who are departing 
their roles in 2015. We are thankful for all of our volunteers, but this is our special opportunity to remember 
those who are leaving us, at least as far as board membership is concerned. First and foremost, I want to 
thank Earl Miller for his years of faithful service as the Welcome Committee Chair. We have three new 
members of the welcome committee, and we joked that we guess it takes three to take on the job Earl did 
for us. Earl was recognized formally for his service at last year's Northland Community Council banquet, 
and we honor him here again--though we hope to see him around our meeting for some time to come. We 
would also like to thank, in no particular order, Cathleen Clarke, Paul Haggard, Amy Likens, Terry Fergu-
son, Edward Fournier, Cindy Fenstermaker, Becky Wardlaw, Joan Toops, Jenny O'Malley, and Eddie 
Jones. Thank you for your service. We hope to see you at a meeting or an event from time to time. We also 
thank City Attorney Rick Pfeiffer for swearing in the new board. 
 

We have filled many of the vacant positions, but our main goal this year is to broaden our reach by having a 
person and an assistant for every role on the board. We may not reach that goal, but with the help of the 
members, we are going to try. At this point, we have 5 openings as Area Representatives. These are Areas 
6, 7, 8, 13, and 14. Area 14 has not had a representative in some time and we do hope that someone there 
will come on board. Please contact myself or Vice President Ed Vanasdale if you are interested in serving in 
any of these roles. It's not a large job: A 2 hour meeting once a month, answering calls from residents in 
your area, and bringing the concerns of your neighbors to the Association meetings. We hope that area 
reps will also help in welcoming new neighbors to their area and participate in the once a year Outreach 
Day membership drive. There are also a number of committee opportunities for those who would like to get 
involved in the various projects we support. 
 

You will note new area representatives and other leaders listed in this issue. We realize some of the infor-
mation is incomplete, and we will work to have that fully updated by the March issue. If we've made any er-
rors, please let us know right away. 
 

Members of your board are also working with the government task force that has been cleaning up the ho-
tels on 161. One of our goals is to encourage legislation at both city and state level that will make it easier 
for these nuisance properties to be dealt with legally. We do plan to continue or efforts for better lighting in 
Forest Park, and as always, we will continue to provide the only neighborhood Supplemental Security ser-
vice in the city. Come join us at a meeting in 2015. All regular association meetings are open meetings, and 
there are representatives usually there from the city and police to hear your concerns.   
 

By Ken Gilbert, FPCA President 

Next FPCA Meeting—JOIN US 
Tuesday, February 10th, 7 pm 
Epworth United Methodist Church 

5100 Karl Road 
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AREA REPRESENTATIVES 
 

Forest Park West    
 1.  Ernie Mack...……………436-6241 
 2.  Bob Hinebaugh………….885-0691 
 3.  Jack Briggs …………...846-2965 
 4.  Joe Kleman...………….846-6318 
 5.  Patrick Alkire………..846-3888 or  
        Joe Krabill……..…419-367-0118 
 

Forest Park East 
 6. VACANT 
 7.  VACANT 
 8   VACANT 
 9.  Linda Hancock …….841-9103 or 
        Valerie Orr ………...840-9257 
10. Scott Prigan……………..523-2420  
11. Linda Whitmore..……….890-1065 
12. Larry Markin……………..891-0038 
13. VACANT 
14. VACANT 
 

City Code Enforcement  
 

            CALL 311  

FOREST PARK CIVIC ASSOCIATION OFFICERS & REPRESENTATIVES 

PRESIDENT 
Ken Gilbert…………………….………...888-3559 
 

VICE PRESIDENT 
Ed Vanasdale……………..…………….847-1494 
 

TREASURER 
Dan Hartzell…………………………….846-2784 
 

SECRETARY 
Marie Douthitt ……………………….….436-3410 
 

PUBLIC RELATIONS 
Mary Sguerra……………………………506-7540 
 

FORESTER EDITOR 
Rita Woeste………………………..…….785-1555 
 

SUPPLEMENTAL SECURITY 
Felix Quachey…………………..……….595-7871 
 

BUSINESS REPRESENTATIVE 
PJ Phillips..………………...…….……..420-1637 
 

PAST PRESIDENT 
Mike Stone…….……………...……..….218-1788 
 

WELCOME COMMITTEE CHAIR. 
Ed Vanasdale………..………………….847-1494 

 

NCC REPRESENTATIVE 
Ed Vanasdale………………...………...847-1494 

 
 NCC DEVELOPMENT REP  

Dave Paul……………….…………..…...325-8217  

FORESTER DEADLINE 
              
 

For any other information please call 
Rita Woeste @ 785-1555. Advertise-
ments can be mailed to or dropped off at 
5521 Satinwood Dr., Columbus, OH 
43229, or emailed to: 
                forester_ads@fpcivic.org 
 
If you encounter problems with an ad-
vertiser, please notify Cate Gilbert at 
888-3559 or email to: 
 forester_ed@fpcivic.org 
 

Foresters are available at the Karl 
Road Library, Donatos Pizza,  
Sequoia Lanes, YMCA & Dairy 

Queen. 
 

Articles for MARCH Forester due to edi-
tor by February 13th. The March 2015 
FORESTER will be delivered Sunday 
March 1st.  Check the website address, 
www.fpcivic.org for the issue.  

FORESTER  BILLING  ADDRESS: 
 

Checks should be made payable to 
Forest Park Civic Association and 
mailed to : c/o Cate Gilbert   
            5732 Firwood Place,  
           Columbus, OH 43229 

CONTRIBUTORS THIS MONTH ARE: 
 

Dan Hartzell, Rita Woeste , Ken Gilbert,  
Marie Douthitt, Mary Sguerra 

 

Joe Hughes Roofing & Gutters 
614-891-7240 

OR 

614-778-5969 

 

JoeHughesRoofing.com 
36  Years Experience 

 

“Forest Park Resident’s Referrals upon Request” 
 

Snow Removal for Driveways & Sidewalks 

 

Licensed Bonded Insured 
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Visit us at www. pettypro.com 

2661 E. Dublin-Granville Road — Just East of Cleveland Ave. 

FOR MOST CARS UP TO 5 QTS. NOT VALID WITH OTHER DISCOUNTS  ` EXPIRES  o2/28/2015 

$24.95 

                    WITH THIS AD 

890-8787 

OIL CHANGE  &  

Lube SPECIAL 

Scott Petty 

Owner/Operator 

SCOTT ’S  COMPLETE  CAR CARE  

Mon-Fri 8-5:30 ~  Sat. 8-4:00 

NOTICE 

Scott Petty 
(owner/operator of exhaust pro since 1990) 

is pleased to announce  
His auto repair shop has teamed up with  

NAPA to form 

 

“New Name 
Same People, 
More Services” 

Submitted by Dan Hartzell, FPCA treasurer 
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FORESTER ADVERTISING 
 

There are over 3500 copies of the Forester distributed  
to residents of Forest Park East and West, and a few 
streets on the outer edges of Forest Park. 
 
Dispatch Consumer Services  delivers the Forester on 
the first Sunday of each month. 
 
Advertising rates for each issue for camera ready ad-
vertisements: 
 
Full Page        _                    _     _ __     150.00 
Half Page             7 1/2 “ w x 5” h        _            _   80.00  
Fourth Page                   3 5/8” x 5”_____    _  ___50.00  
Business Card              2 1/2” x 3 1/2”___ _ __  __30.00  
  
 
Only black and white original photographs should be 
submitted. We cannot guarantee the quality of a color 
photograph.  An emailed word, excel, photo or pdf file 
is preferred.  Scanning copies of ads is not available at 
this time. 
 
For further information on The Forester, please call  
Cate Gilbert at  888-3559 or email to: 

 
forester_ads@fpcivic.org        

 

St. Anthony Parish 
     Spaghetti Dinner 
     Sunday, February 22, 2015 

  12:00 – 6:30 pm 
 

     Join us for Spaghetti, Meatballs, Salad,  

  Roll, Beverage and Dessert 
 

                      
 

 

    Adult Meal - $8.00    Senior Meal - $7.00 

   Child Meal - $5.00     Under 4 – FREE 
           (ages 5 – 12) 
 

         ~ Dine-in or Carryout ~ 
        1300 Urban Drive  *  Columbus, OH  43229 
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Support our Local Business Members!!   
If you know of a business who would like to advertise in the Forester or just become a FPCA business 

member, have them contact George Schmidt, 895-7459 or Mike Stone, 218-1788, for information.  

A V O N 
The company for women 

PAMELA  GRAHAM 
Independent Sales Representative 
President’s Club 

Forest Park 

Columbus, OH 43229 

614.430.0536 T. 

grahamp0822@aol.com 
www.youravon.com/pamelagraham 

MAIL TO:  
Felix Quachey 

5270 Arrowood Loop E.  
595-7871 

Or  

Email him at  
FQUACHEY@AmFam.com 

Supplemental Security House Check 
Forest Park Business Members and Homeowner Members only! 

  
Use this form to have your home checked while you are on vacation. The form will be passed on to the supplemental 
security officer and the Security Officers.   
  
Name _______________________Address ________________________Phone ___________ 
  
Vacation Dates:  Depart_______________ Return _____________ Please notify____________ 
  
Address _____________________ Phone ________________Who has key?_______________ 
  
Address _____________________Phone____________________ 
  
Lights on timer? _______  Location _____________________ 
  
Radio or TV continuously on timer? _____  Location _______________ 
  
Will older children be in and out ?  Yes _______   No ________ 
  
If yes, make and model of car ___________________________ 

Attention all residents: Please send all your vacation home check requests at least a full week ahead of your 

departure. We need a little lead time for our patrol officer to adjust his schedule if the need arises. 
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Yard Waste & Blue 
Can Recycling 

happens on the  
same Friday, every 

other week . 

Schedule for Forest Park Yard Waste & Recycle dates are:  
February 13th & 27th  ***  March 13th & 27th 

All of Forest Park 
pick up is still on 
Fridays,  we are 

Part B of the  
Friday Program. 

 

The State Historic Preservation Office (SHPO) (Ohio History Connection) is conducting a sur-

vey project to document properties in the Forest Park West subdivision for the Ohio Historic 

Inventory.  The properties will include residential, commercial, religious, civic and cultural 

properties that reflect important historical themes and architecture associated with mid-20th 

century (1940-1970) Columbus and its suburbs. 

 

The Ohio Historic Inventory is an ongoing statewide survey of buildings, sites, structures, and 

objects of historical and architectural significance. The Ohio Historic Inventory is used to re-

cord basic visual exterior features and details and information from historical research for 

historic resources in Ohio.  

 

Since 1974, more than 100,000 historic properties in Ohio have been entered into the Ohio 

Historic Inventory. The SHPO in Columbus maintains the survey forms and reports generated 

by the Ohio Historic Inventory.  

 

The survey of Forest Park West is being conducted by SHPO staff, inventory program man-

agers, Susan Tietz and Megan Rupnik. Approximately 50 representative properties will be 

selected for documentation to Ohio Historic Inventory forms—a two page document that 

records architectural, historic and locational information about each property. It also in-

cludes one or more photographs of each property.  Contact the SHPO if you are interested 

in obtaining a copy of a survey form generated for a property included in the survey. 

 

This survey is not gathering information for any type of taxation or real estate valuation pur-

poses.  Surveyors will obtain necessary information from the public right of way and will not 

enter private property unless invited. The Ohio Historic Inventory is not a form of protection 

for a historic property, nor does it place any type of restrictions on properties.  

 

If you have information on the history and development of Forest Park West that you would 

like to share or are interested in learning more  about the survey process, please contact 
Susan Tietz, Megan Rupnik or Barb Powers at the State Historic Preservation Office, Ohio His-

tory Connection at snrohpo@ohiohistory.org  614-298-2000. 

mailto:snrohpo@ohiohistory.org
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  Neighbors can help Forest Park 

 
Kick Butt Columbus program. The goal of this city-sponsored program is to give visitors to our 
city a better welcome to our town by cleaning up the Interstate intersections in all of Columbus. Lo-
cal residents usually volunteer for the I-71 and 161 intersection, which is the first impression many 
people get of Forest Park. This will take place the morning of March 28, 2015. Go to http://
columbus.gov/kickbutt.aspx for more information. Equipment (grabbers, rakes, gloves, bag, etc.) 
are provided and there is a pizza party in Wolfe Park afterward. It's fun, and it *does* make a dif-
ference. 

161 Task Force Cleanup Day, two to three hour commitment. Grabbers, gloves, bags, safety 
vests, and water are provided. Usually a one or two person team takes one side of 161 between the 
road and service road for a block. The first one will be April 11, 2015, with additional opportunities 
every six weeks until Election Day.  

More information will be given in the next Forester. If you have other volunteer activities going on in Forest 
Park, let us know.  

http://columbus.gov/kickbutt.aspx
http://columbus.gov/kickbutt.aspx
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     At the January 13th, Forest Park meeting, those Board members and Area Representatives in attendance were 
sworn in for their Volunteer duties for 2015.  The slate of officers and area reps was approved by those in atten-
dance.  City Attorney Richard Pfeiffer took time as he does each year to attend the meeting and swear in those 
individuals who will be leaders for the Forest Park Civic Association.  Thank you Mr. Pfeiffer,  and to all of those 
Forest Park Residents who have committed their time and efforts to keep Forest Park the thriving Columbus 
neighborhood that it is.  Join us at one of our FPCA meetings and see what is happening where you live. 
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Forest Park Civic Association 
January 12, 2015 Meeting Minutes  

Submitted by Marie Douthitt 
 

The meeting was called to order by President Ken Gilbert at Epworth United Methodist Church at 
7:02 p.m. and the Pledge of Allegiance was recited. 
The President opened the floor to nominations for new officers. The slate was presented by Mike 
Stone and seconded by Mary Sguerra. The floor was opened to additional nominations, none were 
received. The slate was elected by acclamation and office holders sworn in by City Attorney Richard 
Pfeiffer.  
 

Police liaison Scott Clinger is working to add language to the public nuisance laws that would allow 
officers to close businesses that attract violence. He also encourages residents to call Truant Officer 
Bobby Diamond’s cell phone at 614-496-6562 to report kids suspected of skipping school. Finally, 
anyone interested in voicing support for tighter city regulation of hotels and motels should call 
Councilman Zachary Klein at 614-645-5346. The legislation has been drafted and is expected to 
proceed, but public support is essential. 
 

City liaison Dick Graham reported that Maple Canyon is scheduled to be repaved in 2015, if the 
funds are available. He will look into reports of coyote sightings in the area of Woodward Park to 
see if this is an issue the city handles.  
 

Treasurer Dan Hartzell presented the treasurer’s report for December, which showed a small loss 
for the month, and was accepted as read.   
Businesses have asked if they could receive a discount on Forester ads if they pay for an entire 
year at once. This was discussed and decided for. A discount of 5% will be offered to a business 
who pays for the entire calendar year of 2015. 
Committee reports were given:  
Dave Paul explained the function of the NCC’s development committee and updated us about some 
ongoing zoning exception requests.  
 

Public Relations Committee chairman Mary Sguerra reported that the inside backing of the island 
signs needs to be replaced. A motion was made and seconded to allow this purchase, up to $100. 
Ed Vanasdale, chairman of the NCC Committee, reported that the 4th of July parade is looking for 
volunteers and that there will be four clean up days and two shredding days in 2015. Dates will be 
finalized and announced at a later time. 
The meeting was adjourned at 8:30. 

 
Representative David Leland 

District 22 
 

77 S. High St.  10th Floor 
Columbus, OH 43215 

 
David.leland@ohiohouse.gov 

Phone: 466-2570 
Representative for sections of Forest Park 
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FPCA 
BUSINESS MEMBERS  

2014  
 
 Columbus Square 

 Circle Dairy Queen 

 Tamarack Circle Drive Thru 

 Donatos  Tamarack Circle 

 Epworth United Methodist Church 

 Gabbys Tamarack Circle 

 Helping Hands Day Care Sandalwood 

Plaza 
 HER Realtors - Mary Sguerra 

 Karl Road Christian Church 

 Schoedinger Funeral Home Karl 

Road 
 Union Savings Bank Morse Road 

 Drelyze Restaurant Tamarack Circle 

 John Allen Landscape 

 US Protection Service Columbus 

Square 
 CS Bank  -  Dublin-Granville Rd. 

Urban Coyotes. At first glance you might have thought I was talking about an old John Travolta movie. But 
yes, we *are* talking about coyote--not cowboys. They have spread from the West into the Midwest and 
can now be found even if Forest Park. I'm writing this because the have been sightings of coyotes in Wood-
ward Park and in neighborhood back yards. A resident on Vinewood reported a sighting to me last 
week. I've even seen them myself, though it was over behind the Deaf School. They are here and they are 
not going away. So how do we deal with them? One place to start is the ODNR website. They have a news 
release called "So You Spot A Coyote in Your Urban Neighborhood. What Should You Do? They note that 
coyotes are opportunistic feeders. They are omnivores and their diet does include small animals. They are 
shy but are attracted by food--such as pet food you might leave out and food remnants on grills. It is im-
portant not to leave food out overnight. Care should be taken with small animals such as pet cats and small 
dogs, as coyotes are known to hunt them. Don't leave them out overnight. However, coyotes tend to be 
shy and scare easily, so motion-sensing lights at night are a good idea (and they will help prevent crime as 
well). Though the chance of a problem is small, as coyotes fear humans, do not leave small children unat-
tended outdoors. Should you come across one, the best thing to do is make noise and scare them. The im-
portant thing is that we do not want them to lose that fear of humans. We are currently checking with the 
city to see what their policy is, but this information was not available at deadline for this issue (we would 
recommend contacting ODNR or a wildlife control company if you have a nuisance coyote, however). Coyo-
tes are here and are not going away. Small, sensible precautions, as noted above, are recommended to 
help keep us all safe. They do have one advantage. As their diet is mainly animals that can be garden pests 
like rabbits and other rodents and they do chase away deer, having them in the neighborhood may not be 
as bad as we might fear. They do fill an important ecological niche opened up by the extinction of larger 
predators such as mountain lions in Ohio in the 19th century .                   Submitted by Ken Gilbert 

For all inquiries, please call  

1-800-WILDLIFE(945-3543)  

or email us at wildinfo@dnr.state.oh.us. Our 
representatives are available Monday through 

Friday from 8:00 am to 5:00 pm EST.  

ODNR,  
Ohio Department of Natural Resources 

http://wildlife.ohiodnr.gov/ 

tel:18009453543
mailto:wildinfo@dnr.state.oh.us
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Family Owned & Operated  

39 Years 

Central Ohio 
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